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Dear Mr Barber 
Warwick District Council Supplementary Planning Documents Consultation on Parking Standards and Residential Design Guide.
Warwickshire County Council, as Highway Authority, welcomes the opportunity to review and provide comments on the draft supplementary planning documents for parking standards and a residential design guide. This response provides the Highway Authority comments in relation to these documents. 
Parking Standards – Supplementary Planning Document:
The Highway Authority has considered the parking standards as set out within the SPD. The Highway Authority generally supports the parking space provision standards as set out within the document.
The Highway Authority does note that some of the proposed standards refer to provision of spaces as appropriate, and it is considered that this potentially provides scope for a significant difference in assessment/quantification of parking supply. There is no inclusion of disabled parking provision within the standards. It is recommended that this is included within the document to ensure it accords with the Equality Act 2010. The ‘undertaking a parking survey’ included within the residential parking chapter could also be referenced at para 4.7 in the non-residential parking chapter.
Residential Design Guide – Supplementary Planning Document:
The Highway Authority considers that this document has the potential to provide a clear highway structure for new developments. The Highway Authority would welcome a dedicated chapter which would set out the provision for highways and standard requirements for new residential developments. This would also include requirements for access arrangements. 
The chapter could also include information on the provision of infrastructure for sustainable modes of transport, including cycle infrastructure, bus stops and shelters and public rights of way with points of contact included for the County Council. 
In addition the Highway Authority actively promotes walking neighbourhoods, and the RTPI Guidance on Dementia and Town Planning, most notably the need for legible and well connected neighbourhoods and developments, which use techniques including landmark buildings, landmark trees and changes in vegetation and materials to guide people through a development, but also make distinct areas which people can recognise.
Summary
The County Council supports the SPD for residential developments and the principles it will uphold for new developments within the district. There are a few areas which we consider the minor amendments identified above would assist to strengthen the document, and these could be included within the revised draft. 
Should you have any questions for further comments relating to the County Council response then please contact Jasbir Kaur. 
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Yours sincerely



Jasbir Kaur
Strategic Planning and Development Manager
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